DRAUGHTON  PARISH  COUNCIL
Minutes of the Anuual Parish Meeting held on Thursday 18 May 2016 at 7.00pm  in the Village Hall
Present:
Cllr R Clayton – Vice Chairman 


 Mrs J Markham – Clerk



     In attendance:
Local Electors – 14
1. Chairman’s Annual Report
The Chairman read out the Annual Report 2016/17 (copy attached to these Minutes).  
2. Questions and Matters Arising
Villagers present raised the following matters for discussion:

· Defibrillator and First Responders – it was reported that a village resident had offered to coordinate a team of First Responders, and this was welcomed.
· Traffic concerns – ongoing issues with traffic safety were discussed.
· Dog fouling – a resident reported that new signs had been organised with the Dog Warden, but that problems continued.

· Grass verge cutting – Cllr Neale thanked all village residents who, in response to the notice in the village newsletter, had come forward to help cut the grass verges this year.

3. Housing Developments in the Village
It was generally agreed that housing developments outside the village boundary, of the scale and density proposed by the recent application for 9 houses at the top of the village, should be opposed, but views were mixed as regards smaller, infill developments within the village, such as those granted planning permission on the Old Quarry site.
4. Village Green
A lengthy discussion took place amongst villagers following the Parish Council’s recent publication of an article highlighting the issue of encroachment onto the village green at Besom Cottage.  It was suggested that, as long as the owner of the property undertook not to allow any further encroachment to take place, the village should accept the existing structures, and this compromise, accepted by the landowner and by all villagers present, was referred to the Parish Council for their endorsement.

Cllr Billing offered to visit the tenants at Besom Cottage to explain the situation and its resolution.

The Clerk was asked to follow up safety concerns as regards cycling on the green.
The Chairman thanked all present for attending and closed the meeting at 7.50pm.
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